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Congratulations to our students who received their First Holy Communion on Sunday 

A HUGE welcome to our new Board of Trustees members 

(L-R)  Jim McCabe, Antony Easto, Krissy Pompey, Ryan Smith, Jane Rutherford, Pratap Kovvuri, Charmie Arancon, 

Brendon Muir (Chairperson) and Denise Pereira  

To our new Board 
members  

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 



Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou 

 

It’s hard to believe we are heading into the last week of term. Just a reminder that we finish next Friday 5th 

July, children will return for Term 3 on the 22nd of July.  

You are welcome to join us for our end of term Mass on Friday (5th July) at 9am.  

Many of you would have heard via the media that the teachers collective contract has been settled It will 

be a relief to all parties that there will not be any more disruptions.  

More discussions are required for the Principal’s collective contract. There are issues of fair justice 

regarding salaries, particularly for principals in small schools who will be paid less than senior 

management teachers in a large school. We have a large number of schools that this will affect which 

means it will be hard to attract principals to these positions.  

We welcome our new students to our school.  

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 
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5th  End of Term Mass 

5th   End of Term  

 

TOTARA 

Turi Ngawhika-Gittings, Leona Lenin & Rachel Shibu 



 

 

 

What’s happening on your 

Last night the BOT had 

their regular monthly  

meeting. Here is a short 

summary of the 

decisions they made on 

your behalf. 

- Meet the new BOT. 

- Re-elected Brendon 

Muir as BOT chairperson. 

The BOT moved to 

accept the annual 

accounts.   

The BOT passed for 

approval the Governance 

and Management and 

Property policies.   

Passed the monthly 

accounts.    

FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL 

...are having a Pie Fundraiser for St Pius 
X School. Please make sure you return 

your forms and the correct money to 

the school by Thursday 4th July 2019. 
(NO CHANGE WILL BE GIVEN). 

If you pay online, please put “Oxford 
Pies” in the details. 

There are 
more order 
forms in the 
office if you 

need one. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are just about here again!!!!  
Click on the following link to see what holiday 

programmes are available  

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes  

Or you can go to our website—www.stpius.school.nz and click on 
School Holiday Programmes.  

 

REMINDER 

 

SCHOOL  

BANKING 

IS COLLECTED BY 

THE CREDIT UNION  

EVERY  

WEDNESDAY. 

NZ Police recently 
launched a new non 

emergency number, 
105. We’ve done this to 
make it easier to get 
hold of us in the event 
of non-urgent situations 
or ‘Things which have 
Already Happened’, 
which don’t require 
Police assistance 

immediately. 
You can call us on 105 
for all non emergencies, 
or you can go online 
at 105.police.govt.nz to 
report things like: 

- Lost property 
- Theft for a public place 
or car 
- Intentional property 

damage 
- Or to get an update or 
add info to a previous 
report 
In the event of an 

emergency, always call 

111 - Things that are 

Happening Now. 

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes
http://105.police.govt.nz/

